Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: RO303_PHONE_LOG_2012-08-14
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Wed 8/15/2012 8:24 AM

End: Wed 8/15/2012 8:24 AM

Duration: 0 hours

Phone call from Cynthia West. She operates a day care center located on West MacArthur Boulevard approximately 190
feet southeast of the site. She received a notice that ACEH is considering the site for case closure and is concerned
about contamination from the Shell site. | indicated that the notice is sent out to residents and owners in the
surrounding area as a notification and does not necessarily indicate that a threat to their health exists. | also indicated
that | was not aware of any contamination from the site that would extend to her property. Ms. West wanted her site to
be tested for contamination. |indicated that we had no basis to conclude that testing of her property was warranted
based on what we know about the extent of contamination. The residual contamination is largely within the Shell
station property and groundwater contamination extends to the west beneath West MacArthur Boulevard. | indicated
that Ms. West is free to have testing conducted on her property at her direction. If contamination were detected, she
should report it to the regulatory agencies. Ms. West asked if any other property owners had requested testing. |
indicated that no other property owners have contacted me. | referred Ms. West to the ACHE case files and GeoTracker
to review reports on the site.



